
SELECTMEN'S MEETING MINUTES 

June 6, 1989 


Regular meeting of the Waterboro Board of Selectmen. 

PRESENT: Chairman Andrew C. Woodsome, Jr., Robert C. Fay, Dennis G. 
Abbott. 

REPORT OF STANDING COMMITTEES: 

NEW BUSINESS: Bids for seal coat and paving were opened. Chairman 
Woodsome read the bids. Copies of bids were presented to the bidders 
that were in attendance. The bidders will be notified next week after 
a decision is made. 

HOLLIS FREEWHEELERS: Judy Berry represented the club. They have 
scheduled a ride-a-thon on July 23 starting at 9:00 am in Hollis and 
ending at the Medical Center in Waterboro. They will have a po l ice 
escort, with one in front and one in back. They have a mil l ion dollar 
insurance policy. There will also be two game wardens riding with 
them. Clubs throughout the state wi l l be there. The money raised 
will go to the Haza~d family. The family and channel 6 news will be 
covering the ride-a-thon. They will be on the 6 & 11 o'clock news but 
a 10 minute segment will be done on the family for People, Places and 
Things and what the Freewheelers did for the family. The Board gave 
the club permission to use Town Roads if they are very carefull not to 
cause any damage to the roads. 

FRED FAY: Fred came in to talk to the Board about the Sand Crossing 
Road and McLucas Road. Both roads and others were closed on 3/14/55. 
In 1973 or 1974 one end of the Sandcrossing Road was tarred and it is 
plowed by doug. Fred also feels that if the road is fixed through to 
Rte. 202 it would relieve the traffic off the West Road. It would 
probably cost alot of money to do so. Sel. Fay stated that the Town 
Road Research Comm. needs to make a recommendation to the Selectmen on 
the Roads. He has concerns if the roads were closed legally. Fred 
told the Board that it was up to the Selectmen to decide according to 
Town Meeting vote and not the committee. The Board told Fred to tell 
Wayne Gile that the Sandcrossing Road is closed and the Town only 
maintains the road that is tarred. 

CONSTABLES: The Board asked the Constables in to discuss some things. 
The Board told the Constables present that Phillip Goodale has 
submitted his resignation. Chauncey told the Board that he nevers 
carries a gun, if he goes into Lake Arrowhead he does take a shotgun 
with him. Phil did a real good job at the dump. Chairman Woodsome 
told the Constables that someone is needed at the dump once in awhile 
to check to see if everyone has stickers that is using the-dump. 
There is a new guy at the transfer station, Stoney is semi-retired 
Duane McCoy told the Board that he could work 2 or 3 hours at dump on 
Sundays. Chauncey can be there any Saturday from noon to closing. 
The Town needs a couple more Constables. The Board will talk to Parks 
& Rec. about the Rte. 5 area and will have baseball caps made up for 
them. 
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DUMP CO~lITTEE: Frank Allen and Judy Carll represented the Committee. 
Frank asked if any of the Selectmen are planning to attend the RWS 
meeting on Thursday to discuss the demolition dump at Gorham. The 
Board will be sending Dwayne Morin at the noon meeting. Frank did not 
know if he would be attending the noon or the evening meeting. Frank 
asked the Board what they wanted in their report. There has been no 
reports or slips passed in since the ordinance went into effect. The 
committee has not really monitored he dump. Sel. Abbott told them 
that the Board has had several things in the ordinance clarified and 
there are still some adjustments to be done. Sel. Fay suggested the 
maybe the Board should set up a meeting with the Dump Comm., dump 
attendants, Fire Dept., Richmond Stevens and the new guy to have a 
round table discussion on the dump. May have to move the shack at the 
dump up by the gate and have one person there just checking everyone 
who comes into the dump. Chairman Woodsome asked the Committee about 
an honor system recycling program starting with the glass. Would like 
to do an honor trial before it is manatory recycling. Frank told the 
Board that he can see that within 10 years there will be street side 
trash pickup in Town. The Board and Frank discussed the legislature 
proposed recycling program. Frank told the Board that the Gorham site 
will be a separate business from RWS, different board, different 
everything. The Board will set up a workshop with Road Commissioner, 
dump attendants, Fire Dept., Richmond Stevens, new man at the transfer 
station, Selectmen, and Dump Committee on Thursday June 22 at 7:00 
p.m. This will be a round table discussion. 

DWAYNE MORIN: Dwayne met with the Board to report on what he has been 
doing. On the Leather Mill the draft report is not ready yet. The 
Board will send the letter that Atty. O'Connor wrote to get the report 
on SMF. Dwayne found out the DEP has an agreement with Stu to give 
him 24 hours notice before they come down to SMF. Ted Wolfe, DEP, met 
with Dwayne and they went down to the SMF site and found about 13 
barrels out back of the storage building. One was broken and was 
leaking onto the ground. One had a long name on it. The next day Ted 
Wolfe called Dwayne and told him that they did not see what they saw 
at SMF. Dwayne feels that Ted had his hand slapped when he returned 
to his office and reported what he saw. Dwayne and Tim will go down 
with the video camera tomorrow and get the barrels on tape. Ted Wolfe 
and Dwayne also went down to the Leather mill. EPA asbestos removal 
will start tomorrow for four days. Biddeford Demolition expects to be 
done by the end of June. 
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Dwayne also talked to George Seel and the agreement for water is at 
the attorneys, and will be there probably until June 20. Sel. Abbott 
suggests running the agreement at the Special Town Meeting on July 
18th. Dwayne presented the Board with prices that he received for a 
computer. He needs to get a price from Northern Data. CMP called Les 
Leighton on what he has done on the poleline. CMP told him that he 
could not do it. Dwayne called Don Kale and Deb Pierce and they told 
him that they were busy and didn't know when they would be out to look 
at it. Sel. Abbott suggests that if he does not hear from Kale within 
a week, then should contact Bonnie Titcomb and Willie Lord. 

CEO: The Board was asked about lifting a non-buildable restriction on 
a Lake Arrowhead Lot. The people that own it now would like to build 
a garage on it. They are the third party to have owned this lot. The 
Board voted that the non-buildable restriction can only be l ifted by 
the orginal owner. 

The Board appointed Judy Carll and Jon Gale to be on the Planning 
Board. 

Board gave permission for a workshop to be held between the Zoning 
Board of Appeals and their Attorney. 

The Board will hold a Special Town Meeting on July 18th. All 
committees will be sent a notice incase they have something to be put 
on the warrant. 




